
 
 
 
May 8, 2024  
 
Mathew Weaver, Director 
Idaho Department of Water Resources  
322 E. Front Street, Ste 648 
Boise, Idaho 83702-7371 
mathew.weaver@idwr.idaho.gov 
 
Re: Case Nos. CM-DC-2010-001, CM-MP-2016-001, and Sept. 7, 2022 Settlement Agreement 

between IGWA and SWC 
 
Director Weaver: 

At the May 3, 2024, status conference in the above referenced matters, the Director requested that IGWA 
notify the Director of its intent to comply with the Settlement Agreement dated September 7, 2022 (“2021 
Remedy Agreement”) between IGWA and the SWC which resolved an alleged breach of the IGWA-SWC 
Settlement Agreement in 2021. The 2021 Remedy Agreement requires IGWA to deliver 15,000 acre-feet 
of storage water within 10 days after the Date of Allocation in 2024.  

On May 6, 2024, American Falls-Aberdeen Ground Water District sent a letter notifying the Director that 
it will provide its share of the 15,000 acre-feet due under the 2021 Remedy Agreement. This letter 
confirms that IGWA will deliver the balance of the 15,000 acre-feet. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
T. J. BUDGE 
 
c: Garrick Baxter 
 Skyler Johns 
 Dylan Anderson 
 Jerry Rigby 
 Andy Waldera 
 Travis Thompson 
 Kent Fletcher 
 John Simpson 
 Sarah Klahn 
 IGWA Board 
 
 
 


